Minutes of the meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held in the Templeton Hall, Templeton on 18th January 2018

Present: Cllrs Barbara Priest (Chair), Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Kathrin Williams, Elwyn Morse. 
Cllr Priest welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Burns.

2) To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in the items listed below. None were declared. 

3) To sign minutes of previous meetings. The minutes for the meeting on 21st December were accepted as correct, and were duly signed.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:
Knight’s Court progress. Building work is on hold pending sales of the completed houses. The land to be passed to the Council has been flattened in preparation for the handover. 
Speeding on Pembroke Hill. No new information was available for the meeting. It was agreed this would be raised again if it became an issue.
Tanners Lane street name plate. This had been collected, and arrangements would be made to put it up as soon as possible.
Hall potential grant update. Cllr Priest stated that the land was ready to be passed to Council ownership, it was awaiting solicitor sign off.  The planting of trees on this land was considered, and it was decided that a tender process for the grass cutting would have to be done in the next few months. A discussion was held on when the project should be listed on Sell2Wales, and the Clerk was requested to contact the Welsh Government management unit to confirm that, and what was required for the cashflow spreadsheet. It was also raised that the insurers would need to be informed before building work commenced. The Clerk was asked to check what was required in advance.
Potential newsletter. It was agreed to move this onto the February meeting.
4.1) New items of business.
Reserves Policy. This had been circulated beforehand. The Clerk took the meeting through the reason for it – clarity about how the Council was managing money it held in reserve for purposes such as the Hall project, and to allow for periodic election expenditure. After brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr Morse, seconded by Cllr Priest and agreed by all to adopt it, and duly signed by the Chair.
PCC Budget consultation. Cllr Morse gave some background to this, stating that Pembrokeshire had the lowest Council tax levels in Wales, and had reduced expenditure by £45 million over the last five years. He stated that there were various options proposed, involving setting the increase at 5%, 8% or 12.5% currently. A discussion was held about the whole issue, and as a result the Council requested that Cllr Morse feed back to them information on the relative costs incurred in using consultants or in-house staff.  
Requests for donations. A large number of requests had been received over the year, but it was unanimously agreed that the Council wished to support local people. They therefore decided upon donations to Templetots, Templeton School and Templeton YFC. 
Cllr Priest stated that one of the TCA planters had fallen recently. It was agreed that the Council should take on responsibility for the five planters and 2 troughs, and that the Clerk should enquire about the costs of adding them to the insurance. In addition the Clerk was asked to find out what would be needed to cover basic maintenance on them by the Council.
5) To receive items of correspondence.
· One Voice Wales training programme.
· Span Arts choir project
· Independent Review Panel query on filling Council vacancies.
· Requests for donations:
· Eisteddfod Yr Yrdd 2018.
· Welsh Ambulance Service.
· Welsh Hearts Charity.
· Marie Curie nurses Pembrokeshire.
· Macmillan Cancer support.
· Citizens Advice Pembrokeshire.
· Cruse Bereavement Care.
· Teenage Cancer Trust.
· Tenovus.
· Paul Sartori Foundation.
· Pembrokeshire Federation of YFCs.
6) County Councillor’s report.
The County Councillor had no new information to report beyond that which had already been included above.
7) To receive financial statement and reconciliation:
Bank statement, reconciliation presented of £13,731.58 as at 31st December 2017. 
Payments received:			
Second account:		£34,622.70 as of 31st December 2017
It was agreed that the provided invoices should be paid. 
8) [bookmark: _GoBack]Planning:
There was no planning to consider.
9) Church Hall finances.
Bank statement, reconciliation presented of £6083.36 as at 31st December 2017
It was resolved that the provided payments should be made. Cllr Priest report that a new regular booking had been established, which was good. 
10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next month.
Cllr Jennings suggested that the Councillors be added as administrators for the Facebook page to upload content – it was agreed the Clerk should arrange this as soon as possible.
It was raised that a pupil of Templeton School had pointed out the official PCC supplied sign for Templeton had inaccurate Welsh. Cllr Morse agreed to take this up with the relevant department.
The fence of the car park had still not been fixed – there were protruding nails. Cllr Williams agreed to raise this with the Housing Association again, and also the drainage issue of the car park. 
Cllr Priest said that a school outing walk had resulted in several pupils walking through dog mess that had been left on the pavements. Cllr Morgan agreed to find out where and put up signs if at all possible. After a discussion about whether the route had involved a public footpath or right of way, Cllr Morse agreed to report back to the Council on the current legal status of the route.
To confirm the date of next regular meeting as Thursday 15th February 2018. 

There being no other business, the meeting concluded at 9.40pm.
